
 

8 Nov 2018 

Academician Borys Paton 

President 

National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine 

 

Dear President Paton,  

 

I hope this letter will find you in good health and spirit.   

Please accept my sincere apology as I will not be able to attend the celebration of the 100th 

Anniversary of the Founding of the National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine. I had planned 

on attending and was looking forward to it, but due to inevitable commitment, I cannot make 

my visit to your Academy. Please also send my regards to the staff members of National 

Academy of Sciences of Ukraine, as I am sure they are putting their best efforts into 

organizing this meeting.  

Lastly, on behalf of the Korean Academy of Science and Technology, we extend our heartiest 

congratulations to your academy for completing 100 glorious years of success. We wish you 

all the best for many more years to come, and we hope to continue collaborating with you. 

  

With my best regards, 

 

Prof. Myung-Chul Lee, M.D. 

President 

The Korean Academy of Science and Technology (KAST) 


